
 

 
 
 
 
26 September 2014 
            
Newsletter No 4 

 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 

Thought for the Week 
 

“Give thanks in all circumstances for this the will of God in Christ Jesus.” 
1 Thessalonians 5:18 

Harvest Festival reminder 
Our Harvest Festival Assembly will be taking place on Friday 3 October 2014 at 9:15am in the school hall. 
Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If you would like to donate produce for our assembly it would be 
gratefully received. We are already accepting packet and tinned produce and fresh produce will be accepted 
from Wednesday 1 October 2014. All produce will be donated to St Basil‟s Homeless charity. Thank you for 
your continued support. 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in Celebration Assembly on 
Monday 29 September 2014. All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/Carers do attend could I 
please ask them to stay until the service finishes. This demonstrates to all the children that the entire service 
is valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 
 

Saira Abbas  Nursery 
For helping another child to 

settle into her new class 

Quiniah Paul   RW 
For working independently to show 

her understanding of what is 
healthly food 

Talhah Khan  RM 
For persevering to improve his 

cutting skills 

Caleb Tucker   Year 1 
For improving his handwriting 

Eesa Hussain   1/2C 
For showing super hockey skills in 

PE 

    Freya-Mae Graham   2L 
For lovely work in history on Black 

& Asian role mode ls 

Mahmood Elsamani   3J 
For showing enthusiasm and 

putting 100% effort in 
Mathematics this week 

Brianna Anderson   3/4S 
For putting 100% effort into her 
English and showing a mature 

attitude to her work 

   Emily Simpson   4B 
For taking pride in her work and 

respecting school property 

 Emran Rashid Kabir  5B 
For working hard in English 

lessons 

Alishba Nisa   5/6SS 
For working independently to write 

an adventure story 

Anika Sowan   6W 
For trying hard in her Maths lesson 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the „Kind and Thoughtful‟ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  The award 
will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 29 September 2014. The lucky children will also have 
fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

KS1 KS2 

Jahnae Simmonds 
For playing with another child 

who had no friend 

Mackenzie Huggins 
For helping reception children to 

settle in during lunchtime and also 
her contribution to the Macmillian 

Coffee Morning. 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=ofsted+outstanding&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&sa=N&rls=com.microsoft:en-gb:IE-SearchBox&rlz=1I7ADFA_en&biw=1024&bih=571&tbm=isch&tbnid=gp1nYQGKbV-IKM:&imgrefurl=http://frogphilp.com/blog/?p=538&imgurl=http://frogphilp.com/blog/wp-content/uploads/ofsted-logo-2.gif&w=564&h=384&ei=4cBIUP7aFoOm0QWK6YCYAQ&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=211&vpy=2&dur=3454&hovh=185&hovw=272&tx=140&ty=93&sig=106441611285777759911&page=1&tbnh=109&tbnw=160&start=0&ndsp=17&ved=1t:429,r:1,s:0,i:76


 
 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up 4B 

Spick and Span 5/6SS 

Movement Bird 1/2C 

Gymnastic Monkey 3/4S 

Attendance 6W 

 
P E Timetable reminder 
Below is a timetable of when your child will be having their P E lessons. Could you please make sure your 
child has their P E kit for the relevant days. Thank you for your support. 

Indoor 

 Session 1 Session 2 Session 3 Session 4 

Monday  Year 1 5/6SS 5B 

Tuesday Hall out of use for music 1/2C  

Wednesday Nursery 3J 2L  

Thursday 6W  RM 3/4S 

Friday 4B RW Nursery  

 

Outdoor 
 Session 1 Session 2 Session 3 Session 4 

Monday  3J RM RW 

Tuesday     

Wednesday  4B   

Thursday  5/6SS 1/2C 2L 

Friday 2L 1S 5B 6W 

 
Parents Courses Reminder – Message from Mrs Bains 
Please note the following days for courses: 
Maths Course Wednesday  9.00am – 12.00pm. 
English Course  Monday  9.00am-12.00pm. 
They will be held in the school bungalow. Look forward to seeing you then! 
 
Attendance and Punctuality 
Please support us in continuing to improve our attendance and punctuality by encouraging your children to 
come to school and be on time every day. 
 
Term Dates 

Half Term 

Children break up on 
Friday 24 October 2014 
and return to school on 

Monday 3 November 2014 

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Executive Head Teacher  
National Leader of Education 
 
 
 


